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From the Desk of Fr. Jon 
 

The Joy of the Resurrection 
 
Christ is risen!  ɉɟɘůŰ ɠ ȷɜ ůŰɖ!  Let this greeting be in our hearts, at the center of our being, and on our lips 
to all we meet!  I have to say rejoice in the risen Lord.  I thank each and everyone of you for making this Holy 
and Great Week and Pascha beautiful.  Thank you for attending every service you were able to attend.  Thank 
you for participating in the services.  Thank you for bringing your children.  Thank you for loving the Lord 
Jesus and walking with him all week long.  Thank you to the parish council and everything they did.  Thank 
you to the Philoptochos Ladies and all the preparations they did.  Thank you to our beautiful choir, who shared 
their love for God and made our worship so rich!  Thank you to the parents who brought our wonderful youth 
to the Holy Friday retreat. Thank you to all who helped with the Holy Friday Retreat. Thank you to the chil-
dren for showing their wonderful spirit in participating in the worship.  Thank you to the readers and those that 
helped them get ready.  Thank you to the acolytes who were strong in their faith and participation.  Thank you 
to the cooks who helped prepare the Pascha feast.  Thank you to the myrrh bearers who show such love for 
Christ.  Thank you to our seminarian, Nicholas Manuel, for giving and helping with everything all week long. 
 
Our Orthodox Church celebrates the life-giving Resurrection of Christ in true splendor!  The entire week is 
considered the Paschal Feast, all the way through Anti-Pascha, the Sunday of St. Thomas.  This year we have a 
double celebration in that April 23rd is the feast day of St. George the Great Martyr also. 
 
The hymnology of our Orthodox Church says it all!  The 8th Ode of the Orthros of Pascha expresses it well. 
 

Ode viii. Heirmos. 
This is it, the Day which is chosen and holy, * Day One of the Sabbaths. * It is the queen-day, the 
Lord's Day, * and the Feast of all feasts, * and the Festival above every festival, * on which we extol 
Christ and bless Him to the ages. (2) 
Troparia. 
Glory to Your holy Resurrection, O Lord. 
Come on this illustrious day of Resurrection and day of Christ's Kingdom, let us receive the commun-
ion of the joy divine from the new fruit of the vine, for eternal life, and highly extol Him as God unto 
the ages. (2) 
Glory. 
Lift up your eyes round about You and see, O Zion. Behold, like beacons shining with light divine have 
your children come to you from the West, from the North and from seaward and from the East. In you 
they extol Christ and bless Him to the ages. 
(SD) 
Both now. 
Father, ruler over all, and Logos and Spirit, O Nature divine, in three Hypostases united, transcending 
essence and divinity, in You have we been baptized; we praise and bless and worship You, unto all the 
ages. 
(SD) 
Katavasia. 
This is it, the Day which is chosen and holy, * Day One of the Sabbaths. * It is the queen-day, the 
Lord's Day, * and the Feast of all feasts, * and the Festival above every festival, * on which we extol 
Christ and bless Him to the ages.(2) 

 
Pascha is the Feast of feasts indeed! In the troparia, we are urged to receive Christôs body and blood with joy 
divine.  The next hymn speaks of spreading the joy of the resurrection in every direction, the good news of sal-
vation in Jesus Christ!  The last troparion exalts the Holy Trinity in the Paschal feast.  And lastly, we chant the 
hiermos twice for our joy cannot be contained.  Christ is risen!  ɉɟɘůŰ ɠ ȷɜ ůŰɖ!  May this joy continue for 40 
days and beyond. 
 
Love always, Fr. Jon 
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From the Parish Council President 
Barbara Reynolds 

 
ɉɟɘůŰ ɠ ȷɜ ůŰɖ!  Christ is Risen! 
 
Thank you for all you did to make Holy Week a truly wonderful experience. 
 
Thank you, Fr. Jon and Deacon Tom, for leading us in all the beautiful services. 
 
I would like to thank the Parish Council for the hours of work on pangari duty, general helping making sure every-
thing was organized, treasury duties, and preparing, cleaning, and cooking for the Agape picnic.  I am sure there was 
much more. 
 
Thank you to the Philoptochos members for the beautiful flowers, decoration of the church, dying of the eggs, and 
meals during Holy Week. 
 
Thank you, Michael and the choir, for the beautiful music through all of Holy Week, and for teaching the parish some 
of the hymns. 
 
Thank you. Alexandros for all the technology help, printing of the service books, and for organizing the youth read-
ings on Holy Wednesday night. 
 
Thank you. Koula and Melissa for arranging the youth readings on Holy Friday night. 
 
Thank you to Pam and Ren®e for organizing the Myrofores on Holy Friday. 
 
Thank you, Fr. Jon, Presbytera Barbara, Deacon Tom, Diakonissa Stacie, Maria Fernandez, Nicholas and Cameron for 
the wonderful youth retreat.  Also thank you, Fr. Jon for inviting Nicholas Manuel, the seminarian, to be with us for 
the week.  He added a lot to our Holy Week experience. 
 
Thank you, Kay and Jaime for preparing the candles used by all the faithful during Holy Week. 
 
Thank you to all our parishioners that attended the beautiful Holy Week services.  The services wouldnôt have been so 
beautiful without all of you there. 
 
I am feeling blessed to be a part of a church that made this truly a blessed Pascha and Holy Week. 
 
For his participation in our Holy Week, Philoptochos gave Nicholas Manuel $500 and the Parish Council gave him 
$1,000 ($535 was from the tray passed). 
 
 
Please forgive me for anyone I left off this list. 
 
 
In His service, 
Barbara 
 

June 4: Sunday School & Hellenic School Graduations 

June 18-22: Vacation Church School 

June 21-24: Metropolis Clergy Laity Assembly 

July 16-23: St. Stephenôs Summer Camp 

August 1: Dormition Fast Begins 

August 15: Dormition of the Theotokos 

Save the 

Dates 
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Treasurerôs Report 
Tina Bostic 

Stewardship Summary 

  
Stewardship 
Received 

Stewardship 
Goal 

Variance 

Jan  $24,487.00  $23,108.85  $1,378.15 

Feb  $24,477.75  $23,108.86  $1,368.89 

Mar  $15,000.00  $23,108.86  $(8,108.86) 

Stewardship March 2017 

Percentage of parishioners who have completed stewardship cards 69% 

Amount Pledged  $190,093.00 

Full Year Goal  $277,306.30 

Variance pledged to goal -$87,213.31 

Amt. Received $63,964.75 

Percentage received to goal 23% 

The audit of the financial information for 2016 was completed by the audit committee and submitted to the 
Archdiocese.  Overall year to date we are short on income to expenses by $8600 dollars and we are showing 

a decrease in stewardship giving to meet the goal we have set.  Thank you to those who have submitted their 
stewardship cards and to those who continue to provide financial support. 
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Philoptochos 

Enosis Chapter #5027 
Tia Saffo 

 
ɉɟɘůŰ ɠ ȷɜ ůŰɖ!  Christ is Risen! 
 
Pascha 2017 was a beautiful success.  We want to thank 
all the members of our community who worked tirelessly 
to prepare for it.  From the palm cross making and Palm 
Sunday luncheon, to the red egg dying and the reception 
on Holy Friday Evening as well as Holy Saturday night.  
Our Philoptochos members as well as the community at 
large, worked behind the scenes to make sure we had 
flowers decorating our icons and our Kouvouklion hold-
ing the Epitaphios.  Also thank you to everyone who do-
nated towards the expenses of the flowers on the kou-
vouklion. 
 
We are looking forward to the Greek Festival at the end 
of this month, and we hope everyone will be back at 
work in full force. 
 
May 7, 2017 will be our year-end celebration and our 
election meeting, please see the flyer later in this newslet-
ter for the details.  We hope to see everyone there!  All 
Ladies ages 18 and up are welcome to join us! 
 

LOVE 
Angelique Skandalakis and Kay Skandalakis 

 
I am happy to announce that Pam Calhoun will be taking 
over as the leader for LOVE! Please welcome her as she 
makes this transition. I would like to thank all of the 
LOVE families for participating in our events these past 
few years. Mia and I will miss everyone when we leave 
in June, and we hope to be able to come and visit often! 

 
Hellenic School 
Anestis Logothetis 

 
The Greek School participated in the Greek Independ-
ence Day Celebration on Sunday, March 26.  The stu-
dents marched in the hall by the sounds of Greek martial 
music and then each one recited a short poem. The speak-
er was Stella Vallianos who gave a short but inspiring 
talk about the Greek Revolution from more than 400 
years of slavery under the Ottoman Empire. Greek Danc-
ing followed by the youth of our community, the Ro-
miosini and Zoyra Dancers. A very nice luncheon was 
prepared by Chris's Restaurant. At the end everyone in 
the Hall sang the Greek National Anthem, We were de-
lighted to see so many of our Parishioners were present 
and supported our youth. 
 
Just a reminder that there will be no Greek school classes 
the Friday, May 19 which falls during our Festival. 
 
Graduation will take place on Sunday, June 4 along with 
the Sunday School students. 
 
 
 

Thank 
You 
to the 
entire 
Community 
for a job 
well done! 
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Forever Young 
Kay Skandalakis 

 
Forever Young will meet on Tuesday, May 2 at 
11:45 AM sharp at the Olympia Restaurant. 
 
Anyone 55 and older is welcome to join us! 
 

HOPE/JOY 
Joyce Patsalos, Sophia Brewer, 
Jaime Saffo & Ren®e Karonis Psilos 

 
Hard to believe that we are already coming towards the 
end of another season! 
 
We have really enjoyed getting together with everyone 
this year and participating in all of the fun activities that 
were planned! But, we still have a few events left that we 
am hoping everyone will participate in before we say our 
good-byes for the summer! 
 
The Greek Festival is right around the corner.  
HOPE/JOY will once again be in charge of the lemon-
ade/sno-cone stand. We will need everyone's help in order 
to once again make this a success! The dates are May 19-
21. We will be sending out a signup sheet for people to 
volunteer to help. Usually it consists of 3-4 kids and a 
couple of adults with approximate 2 hours shift incre-
ments.  Please be on the lookout for the signup sheet in 
your inboxes soon and help out where you can! 
 
We will have an end-of-the-year beach gathering at 
Wrightsville Beach at Access #4 on June 4 at 2:00 pm.  
Please go ahead and mark your calendars for this also, so 
that we may all enjoy some fun in the sun and fellowship 
to end our 2016-2017 season! More information will fol-
low after we wind down from the festival. 
 

Youth Catechism 
Courtney Malahias 

 
ñFor God so loved the world, that he gave his only Son, 
that whoever believes in him should not perish but have 
eternal life.ò John 3:16 
 
ɉɟɘůŰ ɠ ȷɜ ůŰɖ!  Christ is Risen! 
 
As our ecclesiastical year is coming to an end, I would 
like to take this opportunity to thank our wonderful, dedi-
cated teachers. 
 

1 Corinthians 15:58  }0>;H;<EH;b CO :;7H 8HEJ>;HI 7D: 

sisters, stand firm. Let nothing move you. Always 

give yourselves fully to the work of the Lord, be-

cause you know that your labor in the Lord is not 

?D L7?Dc~ 

 

L^g^^ Na^hiabeZl& GZkr;gg PZoZe^mm^& 
Fn\r J^dZmhl& GZkbZ @^kgZg]^s& G^ebllZ Ebkd[r& 
EhneZ EZmlbdbl& =Zf^khg =Zeahng Zg] ?e^gb JZiiZfb'
ab^eé...THANK YOU! 

You definitely put the   U  in CH  RCH!!!! 
It takes a special person to teach and each of you are very 
special to our church.  Next time you see them, say thank 
you and give them a hug! 
 
Graduation Sunday is fast approaching! The date is June 
4!  If you have a senior, please come see me.  We will be 
sending an email soon with what is needed to honor your 
childôs accomplishment. 
 
Thank you for all you do and for a fabulous year! 
 
Grateful to be in His service 
 

Dance Groups 
Zaharoula Katsikis 

 
The April 23 Parent & Dancer meeting to review the 
2017-2018 Dance Year was very well attended.  Our next 
meeting will be Sunday, September 10. 
 
The meeting discussed the requirements for Dancers who 
plan to participate at the Greek Festival AND the rest of 
the year.  Highlights include practice requirements, 
church attendance, and behavior.  We want our children to 
have a full spiritual life as well as enjoy the fellowship of 
dancing. 
 
ALL dancers (ALL groups) need to be ready at the side 
stage 30 minutes before scheduled dance times for the 
Greek Festival which begin: 

May 19: 6pm and 8pm 
May 20: 1:30pm, 5:30pm, and 8pm 
May 21: 1:30pm and 4:30pm 

 
There are specific costume requirements for each festival 
dance so please ask Zaharoula or Katerina Katsikis if you 
have any questions. 
 
The practice schedule for Zoyra & Romiosini has been 
distributed.  The practice schedule for the youngest danc-
ers will be managed by Alexandros Theodoropoulos. 
 



 

 

Holy Week 2017 Photographs  


